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August 18, 2023 
 

BY E-MAIL  
 
Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 
 
 
Re: DE 23-068, Electric and Gas Utilities, 2024-2026 Triennial Energy Efficiency Plan 

Revised Attachments  
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 

On June 30, 2023, Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty Utilities; 
New Hampshire Electric Cooperative, Inc.; Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a 
Eversource Energy; Unitil Energy Systems, Inc.; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp 
d/b/a Liberty Utilities; and Northern Utilities, Inc. (“Northern” submitted the 2024-2026 Statewide 
Energy Efficiency 2024-2026 Triennial Plan (the “Plan”) for review and approval by the New 
Hampshire Public Utilities Commission. 

 
After the Plan was filed, Northern discovered an error in Attachment J1. Attachment J1 

includes summary information related to Cost Effectiveness, Benefits, and the Performance 
Incentive for each year of the term and for the term as a whole. In its initial filing, Northern 
inadvertently linked the target for annual and lifetime performance within the Performance 
Incentive tables to planned kWh savings rather than planned natural gas MMBTU savings. 
Because the planned Performance Incentive is based on a fixed percentage of planned 
expenditures, which were not impacted by the error, the design level Performance Incentive 
amount remains unchanged from the initial filing, i.e., $139,070.  

 
In order to correct the above-described error, and provide clarity for the record, enclosed 

with this letter is a revised Benefit Cost Model (BC Model_24-26_NU Revised 8-11-2023.xls). 
This revised model should replace the Benefit Cost Model filed by Northern on June 30, 2023, in 
its entirety, and the corrections to Attachment J1 have been highlighted in yellow. 

 
Also enclosed with this letter is an updated version of the Plan attachment file containing 

Northern’s replacement PDF pages for Attachment J1 with the corrections highlighted in yellow. 
These revised PDF pages replace Bates Pages 322, 325, 328, and 331 in the initial filing of the 
Plan’s attachment file (23-068-06-30_NH_UTILITIES_ATT-EE-TRIENNAIL-PLAN.PDF). 
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Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding the enclosed filing. 
. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Matthew C. Campbell 

 
 
 
Enclosure 
cc: Service List (by E-mail) 
 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
I hereby certify that on this 18th day of August 2023, a copy of the enclosed, corrected model and 
Bates pages were electronically delivered to the Service List for this proceeding.  
       

     

  
       Matthew C. Campbell 



 

 

 


